
Your Monroe Club 

> Sponsors Boy Scout 

Troop 101 

> Sponsors Key Club, 

Builders and  4 K—Kids 

> Maintains the Youth 

Cabin and Scout Bldg 

> Supports Boy Scout 

Canyon Camp 

> Sponsors early child-

hood development and 

pre-school literacy 

> Has raised and distrib-

uted more than One 

Million dollars in sup-

port of youth and com-

munity projects! 
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       A publication of the Kiwanis Club of Monroe, Wis. 

Winner: WIUM 
District 2014-15 

Newsletter 
Contest 

  Visit our website: kiwanisofmonroe.org , find us on Facebook 

Gordee Award—Marge 
Klinzing, retired Park & Rec 
director, was awarded the 
prestigious  award by Teresa 
Keehn, at the Kiwanis anni-
versary banquet mid-May. 

Service Day—  a 
busload of stu-
dents de-
scended on the 
Youth Cabin 
early May to 
repave the 
woodland walks 
with chips and 
perform other 
needed tasks! 

More photos on 
pages 10, 11 
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Northside K-Kids Hold Last Meet-
ing—They decorated Welcome bags 
for incoming students, then cele-
brated with donuts. Fifth graders 
received graduation certificates to 
Builders Club and will be getting 
Builders Club water bottles!  

Northside 

K-Kids 
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The Key Club/FFA again sponsored the Senior Citizen 
Prom earlier in May! Sponsors are so grateful for the sup-
port of the administration, food service, and custodial 
staff that helped bring this night together. Thanks also to 
Back 40 band (featuring school district librarian, Heather 
Newton!), the MHS Jazz band, and vocal jazz choir for 
providing the music and entertainment. It was a wonder-
ful evening, and the students had so much fun learning to 
polka and line dance! Thank you also to Nguyen (Winn) 
Tran for taking such gorgeous photos of the event!  
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Kiwanis Work Weekend– 48thAnnual –Canyon Camp – May 6-7, 2023 

The 48th Annual Kiwanis Work Weekend was a huge success.  
As always, dedicated Kiwanians, Scouts, Scouters, and friends of 
camp gathered to tackle many projects.  Nearly 80 volunteers par-
ticipated Saturday and/or Sunday at this year’s event.  It was great 
to see so many Kiwanis and Scouting families join together for this 
annual event.  The list below is a summary of the work projects that 
were completed. 

Project of the day… lumber was delivered for 20 new picnic      

tables.  All lumber was cut to the correct dimensions and 5 tables were completed.  After the work 

weekend, the first annual Canyon Camp Constructors event was held from May 8th – 12th.  During 

that week, on two rainy days, 10 additional table were completed.  The remaining 5 will be com-

pleted at the Order of the Arrow spring event in June.  The Monroe Kiwanis granted funding along 

with donations from two private donors to make possible the purchase of lumber and associated 

hardware to make this project possible.   

Air conditioner covers were removed from the office/trading post, cook’s cabin, and Founder’s Lodge. 

Swimming pool cleaning/ power washing was started in preparation for painting to be completed by 

June 1st.   

Post-winter plumbing work was continued to ready buildings and campsites for seasonal usage.   

Bill Determan continues to work with State of Illinois Archeological Society to protect and maintain the 

Native American mounds in camp.  Brushing around the mounds was performed on Saturday.   

The main area, program areas, and campsites were cleared of annual winter tree twigs and small 

branch debris to ready grounds for mowing.   

Minimal flooding in late April left some tree and stump debris in the lake bed.  A crew removed these 

items in preparation for the dam gate to be closed for the summer season. 

A break in the waterline behind the dining hall was repaired and the area was filled in and raked. 

Tree debris across from the shooting sports area was removed, split, and stacked for firewood.
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 A downed pine tree at the Jamboree was worked up and readied for  splitting and hauling. 
The Lookout replacement trail was continued with the setting of many railroad ties and hand excava-

tion.  Great progress! 
Lumber was purchased with a grant from the Friends of Canyon Camp to purchase materials to build 

20 new dining hall benches.  All lumber was cut to specified dimensions and sanded.  The majority 
of them were assembled during the Kiwanis event.  The remainder of the benches were assembled 
and given a coat of primer paint and painted green during the Canyon Camp Constructors week. 

A tremendous amount of work completed by a tremendous crew! 

Prior to the event I requested funding of up to $1,600 for groceries, lumber, paint, and associated materi-
als.   As stated on my request form for this event I was securing donations from other individuals to help 
with this event and projects.  Food from Canyon Camp was used as well as donations from Colony Brands, 
Paul Holz, Linda Nott, and Bruce Small.  Leftover food was used at the Canyon Camp Constructors work 
week.   

Total financial support to this event from the Monroe Kiwanis club is $1,580.50.  I believe this now brings 
the total of 48 Kiwanis Work Weekends and 44 Kiwanis Woodcutters Balls work days support to $66,202.11. 

Kiwanis attendance and service hours by membership. 
Ron Spielman and wife, Jennifer………. 6 hours
Rick Maliszewski......8 hours 
Shirley Eells……………10 hours 
Mary Schara..................21 hours 
Lee Binkley.....................55 hour 

Once again, the Kiwanis Club of Monroe has been supportive of Canyon Camp and the youth it 
serves.  This event gives the Monroe Kiwanis membership the opportunity to see the fruits of their labor.   
It is always great to have some time at camp to share in work as well as fellowship with the membership 
of the Kiwanis Club of Monroe.  Please share our appreciation with your membership. 

With gratitude, 
Lee Binkley, Monroe Kiwanian and Canyon Camp Staff Member 
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Legion of Honor Awards—Jim Glessner read the names while Past Governor Jud Kindschi made the presentations: Upper left—Jim 
Munro, 55 years; bottom—Bobbie Bernet, a past president, 35 years; upper right—Sandra Einbeck, 25 years (and Jud’s daughter!) 
Unable to attend: Pat Kubly, 65 years!!!!!  

Awards at Anniversary Banquet 
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More Awards—above: President Amanda Gerber 
presents Shirley Eells with past president recog-
nition; right: Nikki Austin named member of the 
year. 

Special Award— 
Ron Spielman 
presented Nibbles 
editor Jim with  a 
memento for do-
ing Nibbles for 43 
years! Jim is 
stepping down at 
the end of this 
Administrative 
Year.  

Major Donation— Club 
presented YMCA with a 
$25,000 stipend for the 
current Y expansion       
campaign. Shown from 
left: Ron Spielman, 
Shirley Eells, Stacy 
Cavanaugh, Luke Smet-
ters, Amanda Gerber, 
Beth Kindschi and Nanci 
Valentino, all officers 
and directors of the 
Monroe Kiwanis Club.  
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Following on the blanket tie day, blankets were presented to Family Promise, represented by Rick Gleason, left photo; Brothers Big 
Sisters, represented by Shirley Eells, top right. Green Haven and Aster Assisted Living also received blankets. Above is the 
scrumptious cake for dessert at the banquet. Key Clubbers also got in on the action prior to the presentations; doing their contri-
butions (photos below) 
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UPC Percussion Ensemble performed at banquet!

Colleen Keen is our new-
est member of Monroe 
Kiwanis. She is shown 
being inducted by Presi-
dent Amanda Gerber at a 
recent Youth Cabin meet-
ing. 

The photo right is of  a 
Page 1 story in the     

Monroe Times elaborating 
on our Cops ‘n Kids pro-

gram which was initiated 
by Past President Shirley 

Eells 
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A Busload of 
students was 
on hand early 
May to perform 
many tasks at 
the Monroe  
Kiwanis Youth 
Cabin.  

Photos courtesy of 
Susan Anderson 

ANNUAL WORK DAY AT YOUTH CABIN DURING SERVICE DAY1 
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2022-2023 Monroe Kiwanis Officers
President                Amanda Gerber  
President Elect  Stacy Cavanaugh 
Vice President  Luke Smetters 
Immediate Past President Shirley Eells 
Secretary Beth Kindschi 
Treasurer Erik Haworth 

Nibbles Editor: Jim Glessner 
cheeseforme@charter.net 

Directors:
Term Expires Sept. 30, 2023                Term Expires Sept. 30, 2024
 Linda Gebhardt   Ron Spielman 
 Steve Kundert   Dave Mosher 

Patrick Bodell
 Term Expires Sept. 30, 2025                      Board of Directors Meeting
Nanci Valentino              Board meeting                                                
Danielle Hanusa                                                 1st Monday of Month 

At Aster  

Page 12UPCOMING TALKS Monroe Kiwanis 
Meets Thursday Noon 

At  Youth Cabin 

Kiwanis Youth Cabin, located on a 10-acre site on Youth 
Cabin Rd., has served children and adults with outdoor experi-
ences since 1954. 

To contact Secretary Beth Kindschi: 
608.325.5658 or kindschi@tds.net

To contact Treasurer Erik Haworth: 
608.325.8100 or 
erik.haworth@thrivent.com 

June 8:  Dusty Miller — BTC Ag 
Program 

June 15:  (Tentative)  Teri Ellefson 
-- Jacob's Swag 

June 22:  George Vernon -- Estonia 

June 29 is a 5th Thursday, we will 
have an evening ice cream Sundae 
party at Union Presbyterian at 7 
pm.   Outside, weather permit-
ting.   Inside if not. 

Volunteer opportunities—
Put on your calendars

Attendance opportunity—KI Con-
vention, Minneapolis, June 21 thru 
24 

Board of Directors meets 
July 10, 2023 at Noon at   
Aster Assisted Living 


